
In Memoriam
Brother Edward 
Benson, CR
Brother Edward Craig 
Benson, CR of Resurrection 
Manor in Waterloo died 
on May 1st.  He was 78 
years old, in his 60th 
year of religious life and 
57th year of profession of 
Perpetual Vows. 
On February 15, 1964, Brother Ed professed his first 
vows in the Congregation in Dundas, Ontario and 
professed his perpetual vows on February 15, 1967 in 
North Bay.
Brother Ed’s ministry focused on teaching. For over 
23 years (combined) Brother Ed served at Scollard 
Hall in North Bay, teaching Religious Education and 
Phys Ed. He was a Guidance Counsellor, Chaplain, 
and Assistant Religious Education Department Head. 
He was the Vice Principal of St. Hubert Catholic 
Elementary School in North Bay for one year and 
while in North Bay also taught at Nipissing University 
Faculty of Education for seven years.  From 1980 - 
1990 Brother Ed taught Religion and was the Guidance 
Department Head of St. Jerome’s Catholic High 
School in Kitchener.  Brother Ed served as Director 
for Resurrection Centre for Life Long Learning from 
2002 to 2007, and was an instructor and curriculum 
writer for the St. Joseph Faith Development Program. 
He served as Diocesan Director of Youth Ministry for 
the Hamilton Diocese in Bermuda, implementing the 
Comprehensive Youth Ministry Framework for three 
years.  In 2011, Brother Ed moved to Resurrection 
Manor, Waterloo where he played a supportive role in 
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caring for other members at the Manor along with being a member 
of the Religious Brothers Conference Board of Trustees. 
Brother Ed was described as a passionate and positive force in the 
teaching and coaching community. He made a lasting positive 
impression on the many young men whom he taught and coached. 
As a basketball coach, he believed in equality. One former student 
remembered that when Brother Ed found out that some boys couldn’t 
afford the latest shoe brands, he bought everyone the same brand of 
sneakers and the boys wore them proudly throughout the season.  He 
will be remembered as a fine educator, coach and mentor. 
The Mass of the Resurrection was celebrated at St. Louis Parish 
in Waterloo on May 8th.  A memorial service also took place in 
Louisville on May 19th. Interment was in Calvary Cemetery in 
Louisville. May Brother Ed rest in peace.

Reflection at the Wake Service of Edward 
Benson, CR on May 7, 2023 
by Fr. Sam Restivo, CR
Ed Benson’s unexpected death this week invited me to reflect on 
unfinished relationships. It seems to me that it is never too late 
to tell those who have died what we treasured and what we found 
challenging in the relationship.
As Christians, we have the great consolation of knowing that death 
is not final, that it is not the end of life, and that it is never too late. 
And further, the belief in the communion of saints tells us that our 
union with one another does not end at death. We have a close bond 
with all believers, especially those who have gone before us marked 
with the sign of faith.  
So, it is never too late to tell those who have died how much 
they inspired us, how the deceased person felt about us and our 
brotherhood in the same Congregation. It is never too late to 
apologize for the ways we might have hurt them or how that person 
hurt us. It is never too late to ask their forgiveness for our negligence 
in the relationship or their negligence with us, and, it is never too late 
to speak the words of appreciation, affirmation and gratitude that we 
should have spoken to them while they were alive.
Although Ed’s death seemed sudden and unexpected to us, it wasn’t to 
Ed. For the last number of years, Ed had been losing significant parts 
of himself through illness, although he didn’t talk about it to most of 
us. Ed’s surprise death reminds and provides us with hope because of 
our belief in the communion of saints. 
We thank God for the gift of Ed Benson to us, for his life-long 
profession of the evangelical counsels in the Congregation, for 
giving powerful witness to the Risen Lord in his ministry to youth: 
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Donors to the Congregation 
share in the following Spiritual 

Bene� ts:

1.  Daily prayers said in all the 
houses of the Congregation of 
the Resurrection for living and 
deceased benefactors.

2.  One Mass said each month in 
each house of the Congregation 
of the Resurrection for the living 
benefactors.

3.  One Mass said each month in each 
house of the Congregation of the 
Resurrection for the deceased 
benefactors. 

4.  One Mass said annually in 
November in each house of the 
Congregation of the Resurrection 
for the deceased benefactors.

“ If the faithful help even one 
candidate for the priesthood, they 
will fully share in all the future 
masses and in all the fruits of 
sanctity and apostolic works that 
will be his.” Pope Pius XII.

Contributions to the Congregation 
may be sent to:

Congregation of the Resurrection
Provincial O�  ce, Treasurer
Resurrection College
265 Westmount Road North
Waterloo, Ontario N2L 3G7

Charitable receipts for income tax 
purposes will be issued to all donors.
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as a teacher, coach and mentor, but especially, for 
reminding us that it is never too late to address 
concerns or unfinished business in a relationship that 
remains alive and present to us.

In Memoriam
Father James Valk, 
CR
The Congregation of 
the Resurrection is sad 
to announce the death 
of Father James Francis 
Valk, CR at Winston Park 
Long Term Care Home on 
July 17th. He was 85 years 
old, in his 65th year of 
religious life and 59th year 
of ordained priesthood.
Fr. Jim was predeceased by his parents William and 
Madeline (Hanmore) Valk, brother Gerald Valk, 
and sister-in-law Linda Valk. He is survived and 
lovingly remembered by his siblings Carol (Allan) 
Morris, Robert, Mary (Frank) Abram, Patricia (Hans) 
Engelhardt, sister-in-law Edna Valk, and 12 nieces and 
nephews.
On September 8, 1958, Fr. Jim professed his religious 
vows in the Congregation and was ordained to the 
ministerial priesthood on May 29, 1965. He began his 
ministry as a Catholic educator at St. Jerome's High 
School, Kitchener. In 1969, Fr. Jim was assigned to 
the Resurrectionist mission in La Paz, Bolivia. He 
also served as Director of St. Andrew's School and 
superintendent of the public school system there. 
In 1981 Fr. Jim returned to Canada and served as 
Associate Pastor of St. Joseph's Parish, Hamilton. After 
a year of graduate and renewal studies in Washington, 
D.C. he served as Pastor of Resurrection Parish, 
Louisville, Kentucky from 1983-1993 and Pastor of St. 
Joseph's Parish, Hamilton from 1993-2005. In 2005, 
Fr. Jim retired to Louis Hall at St. Jerome's University 
and later moved to Resurrection Manor in Waterloo.
Fr. Jim served as Assistant Provincial Superior and 
was a member of a number of committees within the 
Congregation along with serving as House Superior 
for St. Peter's and St. Jerome's University Religious 

Houses. Fr. Jim was very involved in the community. 
During his service in Louisville, Kentucky he acted as 
President of the Presbyterial Council and Chaplain 
for Police and Firefighters. Fr. Jim was on the Board 
of Governors for CCAS in Hamilton and served as 
Chaplain for the Hamilton Police force for five years. 
He assisted the University Catholic Community (UCC) 
at St. Jerome's University by presiding at weekend 
masses. Fr. Jim’s enthusiasm, energy and optimistic 
approach to life were some of his memorable traits, 
along with being a great story-teller!
The Mass of the Resurrection was celebrated at St. 
Francis of Assisi Church, Kitchener on July 21st, 
followed by interment at Mount Hope Cemetery, 
Kitchener.
May Fr. Jim rest in peace.

Jubilee Celebrations
The Canadian Province of the Congregation of 
the Resurrection recognizes and celebrates the 
anniversaries of four members of the Province 
this year. Fr. David Mowat, CR, celebrated 60 years 
of ordained priesthood on March 30th. Fr. James 
Donohue, CR, marked forty years of priesthood on 
April 29th. (Take a look at Fr. Jim’s celebrations in 
Tanzania on our website: www.resurrectionists.ca). 
Fr. Adam Wroblewicz, CR commemorated 40 years 
of priesthood on May 14th and Brother David Ernst, 
CR celebrates 60 years as a professed Brother in the 
Congregation on September 8th.  
A special Mass and luncheon will be held at St. Louis 
Church in Waterloo on September 22nd to honour 
these jubilarians. Congratulations, Fr. Dave, Brother 
Dave, Fr. Jim and Fr. Adam, and thank you for your 
many years of dedicated ministry in the Congregation 
of the Resurrection.

Fr. Jim Valk, CR
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Brother David Ernst, CR
Celebrating 60 Years of Profession
of Perpetual Vows
Reflections of my Journey in
Religious Life
By Brother David Ernst, CR
I was born and raised in Walkerton and later moved 
to Deemerton where I lived on the farm and grew in 
appreciation of rural life.
Upon finishing high school in Walkerton in 1957 I 
began my religious life at the Resurrectionist Novitiate 
in Dundas, ON.  Then it was in London where I 
continued with religious formation and helped with 
chores at St. Thomas Scholasticate located alongside 
St. Peter's Seminary. 
It was in the spring of 1964 when our Provincial 
Superior approached me, wanting to know if I would 
be interested in joining our mission in Bolivia.  The 
thought had never crossed my mind!  All I remember 
saying was that it would be different. And, so be it!  
From that moment on I was convinced that God was 
highlighting my future with activities to favour the 
less fortunate.  Within a few weeks I became the sixth 
member of the Bolivian Resurrectionist household.
It turned out to be a grand adventure of some thirty 
years within the confines of San Miguel Parish.  This 
included invaluable labour provided by the School 
Sisters of Notre Dame as I accompanied them in the 
rural areas of the mountainous parish region. 
My introduction to the Spanish language and the 
Bolivian culture quickly had me running errands 
here and there, then directing the altar servers and 
eventually church singing.
Another of my experiences involved driving.  I had 
just obtained a driver's license for the first time within 
weeks before going to Bolivia. The Notre Dame Sisters 
who would accompany me, whether around the 

city or on the country hillsides, could tell you some 
memorable stories about riding with me!
The sparsely populated rural area of the parish extends 
way beyond the densely populated urban region, the 
latter being a distant suburb of La Paz. 
During my years there I was most appreciative to be 
able to accompany at separate times Sister Beatrice 
Zinger and Sister Rosemary Sander and later Sister 
Yvonne Nosal, all three belonging to Canada's School 
Sisters of Notre Dame. Then in the early 1990's Sister 
Dorothy Goetz, SSND, also from Canada, joined San 
Miguel's campo ministry. (The word "campo" we 
use to refer to the rural area. Hence comes the word 
"campesino", that is, anyone belonging to the campo).
In 1965 I helped in the functioning of our parish credit 
union and after about seven years I returned to full 
time ministry in the campo.  With the health issue 
of spasmodic torticollis, which hinders proper neck 
movements, I needed to withdraw eventually from 
active participation in pretty well everything.

Brother David Ernst, CR
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Most noteworthy of my Bolivian reflections is the 
Sept. 26, 1969, tragedy of the plane crash in the 
mountain region which took the lives of more than 
eighty passengers and crew members. Included were 
Fathers James O’Connor, the mission's superior, and 
Walter Strub, the pastor.
Early in 1998 I moved to Ruskin, Florida, just south 
of Tampa Bay. The mission, Our Lady of Guadalupe, 
momentarily under the direction of the Canadian 
Resurrectionist Province, served Mexican migrant 
farmers.  By that time the treatment I underwent 
in Canada enabled me to be of service there on a 
temporary basis.
With the St. Petersburg Diocese of Florida recruiting 
a new director for this mission, the Resurrectionists 
withdrew from this particular area.  As for myself, my 
new move was to Resurrection Manor in Waterloo, 
Ontario.  Thus, Florida became a brief stepping stone 
between Bolivia and Canada. During that time, I came 
to appreciate what these migrant farmers mean for us 
in their daily struggles.
And so my life as a religious brother has been forever 
a special blessing!  In accordance with God's divine 
plan.  I would have it no other way.

Fr. Adam Wroblewicz, CR
Celebrating 40 Years of Ordained 
Priesthood
Fr. Adam Wroblewicz, CR was born in Poland 
and ordained a priest in the Congregation of the 
Resurrection in Krakow in 1983.  After seven years 
ministering in Poland, Fr. Adam moved to Canada 
in 1990 and served in parish ministry in Hamilton, 
Brantford and Kitchener.  Fr. Adam is currently the 
Pastor of St. Margaret Mary Parish in Hamilton.  
Fr. Adam responded yes to God’s call to religious 
priesthood 40 years ago, and we pray that God may 
bless him with many years of faithful service to come.  
Congratulations Fr. Adam, on your 40th Jubilee!

Election of Vicar 
Provincial
On April 22nd, Fr. Joseph 
deViveiros, CR was re-elected 
as Vicar Provincial for a 
three year term. He will 
join Fr. Tim Uniac, CR, who 
was re-elected Provincial 
Superior in February, and 
council members Fr. Sudie 
MacDonald, CR, Fr. Michal Kruszewski, CR, Fr. David 
Mowat, CR, and Fr. Phil Reilly, CR.  Congratulations, 
Fr. Joseph!

Fr. Joseph deViveiros, CR

Fr. Adam at World Youth Day

Brother David with friends at the Cloister of the Monastery 
beside the Basilica of San Francisco
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General Chapter 2023
By Fr. Paul Voisin, CR
A General Chapter is a very important moment in the 
life of a Religious Congregation.  From June 20 until 
July 6, the Resurrectionists celebrated their Thirty-
Fourth General Chapter at the Generalate in Rome.  
The theme of the Chapter was ‘Journeying Together 
in Hope’, embracing the theme of the disciples on the 
road to Emmaus (Luke 24:13-35).  The banners of the 
theme, in Polish and English, were the creation of our 
own Father Lucjan Bartkowiak.  On the first day there 
was a Day of Prayer, led (through the internet) by our 
own Father Kazimierz Wójtowicz, from Kraków, in 
four inspiring conferences on the Emmaus theme.  
The work of the Chapter began with the Reports of the 
Superior General, the Vicar General, the Procurator 
General, the Econom General, the Secretary General, 
the Archivist, the Postulator General, and the one 

responsible for the Community Patrimony.  You can 
imagine that this took a few days, with questions and 
discussion on the Reports, distributed beforehand in 
English and Polish.  This was followed by the Reports 
of the Canadian Province (CAN), the Polish Province 
(POL), the United States of America Province (USA), 
and the South American Region (SA).  
The work of the Chapter continued with Committees 
in relation to the twenty-nine Proposals prepared 
by Provinces/Region, Houses and individual 
Resurrectionists – Community, Government and 
Finance; Apostolate; Spirituality, Vows, and Formation; 
and Tanzanian Mission – as well as other related 
topics that came forward during the Reports and 
the discussions.  The twenty delegates to the Chapter 
were asked to serve on the Committee with which 
they had most experience, leading to the composing 
of, presentation, and passing of sixty Resolutions, and 
Action Resolutions.  
Another important activity of a General Chapter 
is the election of the General Curia. This led to the 
election of Father Evandro Miranda Rosa as Superior 
General; Father Robert Rapinczuk as Vicar General; 
and Councillors Father Andrzej Gieniusz and Father 
Krzysztof Swół.  
On Sunday, July 2, the General Chapter delegates, led 
by the new Superior General, celebrated the Eucharist 
in the Church of Saint Mary in Campitelli, where the 
funeral Mass of our Founder, Bogdan Jański, was 
celebrated on that day in 1840.  On Wednesday, June 
28, the Chapter delegates participated in the Papal 
Audience in Saint Peter’s Square, and afterwards met 
briefly with Pope Francis.  

Resurrectionist Delegates at the �irty-Fourth General Chapter
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This was, indeed, an important event in the life of the 
Congregation of the Resurrection, and we are grateful 
for the many people – our brother Resurrectionists, 
Cardinals, Archbishops/Bishops, Religious Sisters, 
and laity – who accompanied us with their prayers.  
We believe the Holy Spirit led and guided us in the 
Thirty-Fourth General Chapter of the Congregation 
of the Resurrection!  Alleluia!  

New Life in the Tiny Home Takeout 
Garden
By Andrew Zettel, Outreach Coordinator for
St. Mary’s Parish, Kitchener
A few months ago, when Fr. Tim Uniac called Fr. 
Toby Collins to propose a new project out behind 
Resurrection Manor, I don’t know if either of them 
fully imagined the remarkable community garden that 
would result. The basic idea was to run an experiment: 
growing vegetables to support the Tiny Home Takeout 
kitchen, and engaging community members in a fun, 
outdoor activity. The CRs have been so supportive 
of our Tiny Home Takeout mission at St. Mary’s 
(financially, prayerfully & in many other ways), that 
this seemed like a creative way to keep building on that 
good relationship.
And so we got to work! Fr. Toby fired up the little 
Bobcat loader to clear & move the soil, preparing a 
50ft. x 70ft. space. He also managed to find a “new 
to us” garden shed for all our tools. Sean Hayes, the 
director of Campus Ministry at St. Jerome’s University, 
brought over a couple of students to help us lay patio 
stones for a walkway, and build chicken wire fencing 
to keep the critters out.
We organized a planting day with Chef Amy Cyr 
& some Tiny Home Takeout volunteers, some St. 
Jerome’s students led by Erika Toffelmire, Fr. Raphael 

Ma, Fr. Toby & myself. A wide variety of vegetables 
was planted: beans, peas, carrots, potatoes, tomatoes, 
squash, zucchini, leeks, kale, beets, radishes …and 
more!
A lot of learning & laughter took place that planting 
day, and in the weeks since, as we work to water 
and weed the garden. There have been a few bugs 
to contend with - there’s even been a deer spotted 
munching on some beet leaves (which means we may 
need a taller fence next year!).
Amazingly, some of the neighbours have taken an 
interest, coming around with their kids to ask about 
the garden project. If they’ve never heard of Tiny Home 
Takeout, it turns into a great opportunity to tell them 
about the mission of making quality food available to 

Delegates of the General Chapter
Volunteers who made the community garden a reality

Some of the produce gathered to be used in the Tiny Home
Takeout kitchen
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everyone in downtown Kitchener, especially those in 
most need.
And the garden is indeed producing quality food! 
We’ve already harvested boxes of radishes, bags full of 
kale, dozens of cucumbers… It’s incredible to witness 
the new life, as a result of our hard work & God’s 
providence.
Many thanks to Fr. Tim & Fr. Toby for their vision, 
and for helping some of us discover our “green 
thumbs”. This garden - teeming with new life - 
represents a relationship between the Congregation 
of the Resurrection, St. Mary’s / Tiny Home Takeout, 
and St. Jerome’s University …a relationship that will 
continue to *grow* (pun very much intended) for years 
to come.
May the rains fall gently on our garden!

Tiny Home Takeout Expands
To meet the demand of the many people coming for 
meals at Tiny Home Takeout in downtown Kitchener, 
two satellite locations have been opened, one on the site 
of St. Louis Adult Learning Centre at 154 Gatewood 
Road and the other at Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 
both in Kitchener.  Some people were spending more 
than thirty minutes on the bus to get to downtown 
Kitchener, and this prompted the decision to open the 
new locations.  At all three locations, food, including 
calzones and a side dish — either a salad, a soup or 
stew — is offered to anyone who comes for a meal. The 
slogan is “Grab a bite; give if you can”.
The Holy Trinity Church site opens on Wednesday and 
Friday evenings, while the other site near St. Francis 
Church is open Tuesday and Thursday evenings. All 

New satellite for Tiny Home Takeout

Chef Amy Cyr and Andrew Zettel, Outreach Coordinator

Volunteers work in the garden, gathering the fruits of their labours
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meals, 750 portions prepared daily, are assembled in 
the commercial kitchen at St. Mary’s Church under the 
direction of Chef and Kitchen Project Manager Amy 
Cyr and distributed from there. Tiny Home Takeout 
has 160 volunteers who work in three shifts each day 
to prepare and distribute the meals. The need is great, 
and donations are always welcomed from individuals, 
organizations and businesses. 

A Special Honour
Congratulations to Chef Amy Cyr, who earlier this 
year won the Oktoberfest Woman of the Year award 
for professionals under 40!  Amy, the head chef and 
Kitchen Project Manager at St. Mary’s Parish, does 
amazing work and continues to inspire all who work 
with her at Tiny Home Takeout.

Apostles of the 
Resurrection: Renewal of 
Promises
By Fr. Joseph deViveiros, CR

A special Mass was held on the 
Feast of St. Mary Magdalene with 

the Renewal of Promises of the Apostles of the 
Resurrection. All four Gospels bear witness that the 
Risen Lord first appeared to Mary Magdalene and 
entrusted her with the Good News of his Resurrection, 
sending her as the Apostle to the Apostles!  Therefore, 
it is fitting that she is the Patron Saint of our lay 
collaborators: The Apostles of the Resurrection.  On 
Saturday, July 22nd, her Feast Day, the Apostles of the 
Resurrection gathered with us (CR’s) in St. Eugene’s 
Chapel at Resurrection College. Unfortunately, 
the pandemic had hampered our ability to gather 
physically to renew promises but this year we were able 
to gather in person. Each year the Apostles promise 
to live their daily lives according to the spirituality, 
charism and mission of the Congregation of the 
Resurrection. Saint Mary Magdalene boldly goes out 
from the tomb and proclaims: “I have seen the Lord!” 
The Apostles join us in this mission to a broken world 
so desperately in need of the transforming power of 
God’s Love.

Chef Amy Cyr with 2023 Woman of the Year award

Fr. Harry Reitzel, CR with new Apostle, Fr. Peter Meyer.
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Where Are They Now?
Fr. Paul Voisin, CR has returned from Rome after 
having served six years as the Superior General of 
the Congregation of the Resurrection. Fr. Paul is 
living at Resurrection Manor, 265 Westmount Road 
North, Waterloo, ON N2L 3G7 and looks forward to 
reconnecting with old friends before beginning a new 
assignment in December.

Changes in Formation Personnel in 
Tanzania
By Fr. Jim Donohue, CR
Regular readers of the Resurrection Bulletin have 
probably noticed some of the changes that have been 
made to our formation program in Tanzania. For 
many years, Fr. Andrzej Duda, C.R. managed all the 
different parts of formation: selection of candidates, 
pre-novitiate, novitiate, and post-novitiate. This has 
been a huge responsibility that he has admirably 
carried out for the entire Resurrectionist community.
A few years ago, the Vatican introduced a new step 
in the process of formation called the Propaedeutical 
Year. This is a year to prepare clerical candidates 
for their formation during their philosophical and 
theological studies. To respond to this requirement 
and to offer a novitiate regularly every year, we have 
re-organized our formation program in Tanzania. 
Fr. Daniel HinÇ, C.R. (former pastor of the parish in 
Butiama) was the first Rector of the Propaedeutical 
Year last year and will have a second group of 5 young 
men who will begin on September 1 in the formation 
house in Morogoro. Fr. Andrzej Duda, C.R. will be 
the permanent Director of Novices and he will begin 

Our Provincial Superior, the Very Rev. Timothy 
Uniac, CR, presided at the Eucharist and accepted 
the Apostles’ Promises. During Mass he led the 
congregation in a shared homily.  Fr. Tim brought 
three images of Saint Mary Magdalene, he shared 
what struck him most about each image, and invited 
all present also to share how the images spoke to them.  
The first is of Mary as a Penitent:
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:The_
Penitent_Magdalen_MET_DT7252.jpg 
The second image is of Mary as a Lover of Jesus:
h t t p s : / / c o m m o n s .w i k i m e d i a . o r g / w i k i /
File:Alexander_Ivanov_-_Christ%27s_Appearance_
to_Mary_Magdalene_after_the_Resurrection_-_
Google_Art_Project.jpg   
The last image is of Mary as a Woman of Prayer:
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:%22Mary_
Magdalene%22_by_Carlo_Dolci.jpg 
Have a look at the images, either by yourself or with 
others, and contemplate and discuss which image 
speaks to your heart.
The Mass was followed by a bbq lunch and an 
opportunity for Apostles to spend time with the 
Resurrectionists and enjoy their warm hospitality.

Fr.Tim Uniac, CR describing Mary Magdalene, a lover of JesusRon Gotkowski, Fr. Pat Aiello, CR, JoAnne Piatek, Fr. Ray Reitzel, 
CR, Ed Chrzanowski and Lois Peterson visit a�er the Promises’ 
Ceremony.
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the first novitiate since 2019 in Buhemba for 5 men. 
Fr. Jim Donohue, C.R. will move from the Buhemba 
Parish to become the Rector of the 15 Philosophy 
and Theology students in Morogoro. Thus, we now 
have three full-time Resurrectionists committed to 
formation ministry. In addition, Fr. Phillip Makondo, 
C.R. (pastor of the Butiama parish) oversees our 5 
brother candidates. Fr. Duda will continue as the 
Vocation Director, assisted by Fr. Yohana Kachwele, 
C.R. We also have a Formation Committee comprised 
of Fr. Daniel, Fr. Andrzej, Fr. Jim, and Br. Mosses 
Katikiro, C.R.
It is fitting that we respond with such a commitment 
of personnel because these young men in the various 
stages of formation are the future of the Tanzanian 
Mission. Please continue to pray for our Tanzanian 
seminarians, but also for the Resurrectionists who are 
helping to form them to work for the resurrection of 
society.

�e newest candidates for the Propaedeutical Year under the leadership of Fr. Daniel: Silvestian Sanga – (21), Emmanuel Faraja – 
(23), Anord Peregline Laurent – (22), Adrian Mzuma Adrian – (21), and Sylvester Revocatus Mponeja – (22).

From le�: Karoli, Alexander, Joseph, and Paschal. Karoli, 
Joseph, and Paschal will join the Novitiate on August 15, 2023. 
Alexander is �nishing some studies and should be in the Novitiate 
next year, August 15, 2024.

From le�: Audax, Benedicto, Livinus, Cleophace, Jerome, and Valentino. Livinus and Valentino will join the Novitiate on August 15, 
2023. Benedicto, Cleophace, and Jerome are in their last year of Philosophy and will be in the Novitiate next year, August 15, 2024.



CONGREGATION OF THE RESURRECTION
265 Westmount Road North, Waterloo, ON N2L 3G7

Please check out the Ontario-Kentucky 
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If you would like to receive the Resurrection 
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How You Can Help the Missions
Donations in aid of Resurrectionists working in the 
missions (Brazil, Bulgaria and Tanzania) will be 
gratefully received. It would be helpful if funds were 
not designated for a particular project or area; this 
would give the Congregation �exibility to use the 
money where it is most needed. �ank you for your 
ongoing support. Because of you, our Congregation 
is able to continue to serve the missions in Brazil, 
Bulgaria and Tanzania and all the people in our care.

Cheques payable to Resurrectionist Missions can be 
forwarded to:

Congregation of the Resurrection,
265 Westmount Road North,
Waterloo, ON N2L 3G7




